EVAN C. GOYKE
City Attorney

MARY L. SCHANNING
ROBIN A. PEDERSON B
NAOMI E. SANDERS CITY OF

JULEE P, WILSON MiiwAUKEE

Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 » 200 East Wells Street < Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551
Telephone: 414.286.2601 - TDD: 414.286.2025 « Fax: 414.286.8550

April 8, 2025

The Honorable Common Council
of the City of Milwaukee
Room 205 - City Hall

RE: Communications from DIANE WILSON-GREER
C.I. File No. 1029-2024-1597

Dear Sir or Madam:

KATHRYN Z. BLOCK
THOMAS D. MILLER
PETER J. BLOCK
PATRICK J. MCCLAIN
ANDREA J. FOWLER
JOANNA FRACZEK
HANNAH R. JAHN
MEIGHAN M. ANGER
ALEXANDER R. CARSON
GREGORY P. KRUSE
ALEX T. MUELLER
ALEXANDER D. COSSI
LISA A. GILMORE
KATHERINE A. HEADLEY
SHEILA THOBANI

STACY J. MILLER
JORDAN M. SCHETTLE
THERESA A. MONTAG
ALEXANDER E. FOUNDOS
TRAVIS J. GRESHAM
KYLE W. BAILEY

JOSEPH M. DOBBS
WILLIAM K. HOTCHKISS
CLINT B. MUCHE

TYLER M. HELSEL
ZACHARY A. HATFIELD
MEGHAN C. MCCABE
CYNTHIA HARRIS ORTEGA
OLUWASEUN CHRIS IBITOYE
KEVIN P. TODT
NATHANIEL E. ADAMSON
JUSTIN J. DREIKOSEN
Assistant City Attorneys

Ms. Wilson-Greer alleges that sewer back up occurring in April 2024 at her residence at
3936 West Galena Street resulted from damage to her sewer lateral. She claims that the
lateral was damaged as a result of City contractors working in the area. She has
submitted a damage claim in the amount of $15,135.00.

Our investigation into this matter involved both Infrastructure Services Division and
Milwaukee Water Works. Infrastructure Services records reveal that on April 17, 2024,
Sewer Maintenance responded to a call regarding backwater at 3936 W. Galena Street.
The crew checked the main sewer and found it to be in good working condition. They
advised Ms. Wilson-Greer to hire a licensed plumber for possible sewer lateral issues.
They also provided that MJ Construction completed a sewer main relay in the area on
December 19, 2022. On March 4, 2024, post construction examination of the sewer
showed that the lateral from 3936 W. Galena Street was connected to the main sewer. No
damages to the lateral were noted.

Milwaukee Water Works (MWW) investigation into this matter revealed that on
November 24, 2021, MWW contracted with Five Star Energy to perform a Lead Service
Replacement (LSLR) at the subject property, and on October 4, 2022, MWW contracted
with Five Star Energy to perform a LSLR on the private side of the lateral.
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No damages were noted or documented by any City employees or inspectors regarding
the performance of any of these contracts.

It is our view the since the City cannot ascertain the cause of claimant’s sewer failure, the
City is not liable for the related charges. Therefore, we recommend that this claim be

denied.

Very truly yours,

EVAN C. GOYKE
City Attorney
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NAOMI E. SANDERS
Deputy City Attorney
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